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Happy August, fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos!! 

It’s hard to believe we are moving into August! Again, where does the 

time go? (It flies when you are having fun, right???)  

In July we had the District Installation Picnic, where PID Lion Bill Hansen 

performed the installation. Thank you Lion Bill. Also thanks to the Lake 

Orion Lions Club for putting on a great picnic. I went to the Mt. Clemens 

club and installed their board of directors, and now they are legal.      

Moving through the month, Bear Lake campers got a treat from the Lake 

Orion Lions who cooked dinner for them on the grill, followed by an ice 

cream social put on by the Sterling Heights Lions and Lioness.  

On a sad note, we lost more Lions to illness this month. May God be with them and their families.  

On a brighter note, the district cabinet elected Lion Charlie Cappozo to be a trustee on the Lions of    

Michigan Service Foundation.  This was the first business item the new cabinet had to do. 

Moving into August,  things start to really get moving! First we go to Grand Rapids and watch PDG Lion 

Ron Papa get inducted into the Michigan Lions Hall of Fame. Congratulations Lion Ron and well deserved!! 

That same weekend is the Council of Governors meeting, as well. 

Then we have our first Cabinet Meeting on the 14th. Please pack your patience for this meeting; we have 

three new programs that will be talked about, besides the standard district and state projects. Just a fair 

warning, the THREE MINUTE RULE is the max time you get or the tail twister will have to fine you         

whatever he wants. This amount will be announced before the reports are given.  Our presenters must  



take this very seriously. We all wonder why Lions from the district do not come to these meetings.  It’s be-

cause, like yours, their time is very valuable… so get to the point! If you would like to spend more time, 

please make club visits and explain your program. That’s enough said about that. 

Our first round of Region meetings starts in September, so keep an eye out. We need all the club presidents 

to show up for these meeting to brag about what their club has done the past three months, and what they 

plan on doing in the near future. It’s kind of like the Lions Pin: The Lion is looking at what has been done in 

the past ,as well as looking into the future.  For our district to become stronger ,we need to have more par-

ticipation in these meetings.  

So that’s it for now!!  If I left something out, please call me. 

ALSO PLEASE REMEMBER: GO OUT AND GET NEW MEMBERS, AND RETAIN THE ONES YOU HAVE!!! 

Sincerely,  

DG Lion Jack Patton 

“Serving into Our 2nd Century” 

A great time was had by all at the Lions Bear Lake 

Camp Cook-out and Ice Cream Social!!! 





Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

2VDG Leo Schaefer 

Well, we are already one month into the new Lionistic year and        

District 11A-2 has lost two very good Lions, both of whom were Past 

District Governors.   We will miss Lion Tony Capozzo of the Richmond 

Lions Club and Lion Bob Wylin of the Armada Lions Club. 

The meetings kicked off with the August 3-4 Council of Governors 

meeting and the Michigan Lions the Hall of Fame induction ceremony 

which was held in Grand Rapids 

The first District Cabinet meeting will be held on August 14th at      

Canterbury Village in Lake Orion.  

2VDG Leo Schaefer 



Happy August fellow Lioness!  I hope everyone is enjoying their summer so far, despite the crazy heat.  

Again, I encourage all clubs to keep me posted on all of your events and fundraisers – upcoming and com-

pleted – so I can keep up to date with what you are doing in your communities.   

The Lake Orion Lioness Club, my home club, just celebrated their 30 year Anniversary.  We had the pleasure 

as a club to present Maggie DeGroff with a Certificate of Appreciation for 30 years of service with our club, 

as she was an original charter member and still today is one of our most active and dedicated Lioness.   

Enjoy the rest of your summer and I look forward to our upcoming year and setting up visits to all of your 

clubs.  

Angie Boomer, Lioness Liaison  
248-978-2521 
Aboomer97@gmail.com 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Eastpointe Lions Club welcomes Carol Reed, sponsored by Diane Seger. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Darlean Fletcher, sponsored by Allen Fletcher. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Kristin Ullicny, sponsored by Therese Fletcher. 

The Ray Township Lions Club welcomes Mary Ann Constantin, sponsored by Robert Jenkins. 



A Mysterious Request to Save the 

Date….     May 11, 2019 

It’s a bit of a surprise, but just let me tell you that 

this Lions Event is limited to 90 people and  promises 

to be an evening the likes of which have not been 

seen for over 20 years.  If you enjoy being outdoors, 

good food and drink and special times with close 

friends then this event is for you! 

If the mystery intrigues 

you then watch future 

newsletters for          

additional information!    

Don’t miss the boat on 

this one, folks! 
For more info or to purchase tickets contact 

Lions Bill and Mary Alice Lupher at  

walupher@outlook.com 



If you wish to donate, go to this website:  https://secure.qgiv.com/event/account/621863/ 



Project Kidsight Update 
 

Wow what a great start to our new Lionistic year!  In July, with 7 events reporting,  approximately 275 chil-
dren were screened.  Approximately 43 referrals were made, which translates into a 16 percent referral 
rate.  As of this writing, there are 3 events for which I do not have any documentation and one event that 
has not finished. 
 
Many thanks to those who worked the Oakland County Fair and the short notice events at a few Sam’s 
Clubs in our district.  Sam’s Clubs are stepping up and are willing to take care of children with vision issues 
through grants they have received.  Sounds like a great relationship developing that we should support. 
 
Due to some technical issues I do not have a solid data base on Project Kidsight screeners or helpers.  If you 
are one and have not already sent me an email, then please do so.  This will insure we serve as many chil-
dren as possible. 
 
As we go forward with our District’s Project Kidsight project I will do my best to keep you informed on our 
activities.  One of my goals is to have a screener in each club so if you are interested, then let me know.  
Most events are only a few hours long and it is a lot of fun working with the children.  The other goal is to 
get cameras out into the district to make the process of securing a camera a bit easier for all involved in the 
process. 
 
Please be patient with me as I am still learning the process. 
 
I look forward to hearing from those involved and those who are interested in our District Project Kidsight 
process. 
 
Thanks 
 
Lion Jim Pettinato 
jamespettinato@att.net 
248-568-3461 

mailto:jamespettinato@att.net



























